

INFORMUS

FOR PSA MEMBERS: COORDINATING CHAMBER OF PUBLIC SERVICE COORDINATING BARGAINING COUNCIL OF WESTERN CAPE PROVINCE (CCPWCP)

25-06-2024

Update: CCPWCP meeting

A CCPWCP meeting was held on 24 June 2024, during which the following items were discussed:

Safety of staff

The DG did a presentation to the Chamber on progress with measures taken by WCG departments to make employees safer. The presentation included efforts by the following departments:

- Department of Mobility
- Department of Social Development
- Western Cape Education Department
- · Health and Wellness
- Policing Oversight and Community Safety

Members are requested to provide any security measures they deem necessary to <u>aileen.mosetic@psa.co.za</u> by 31 July 2024 to be included in the next presentation.

A workshop will also be held with labour to develop a Joint Policy Framework. A copy of the DG's formal feedback can be obtained from the PSA Provincial Office.

Presentation: Two Pot System

A representative of the GEPF made a presentation on the Two-Pot System to the Chamber, on request of labour. She explained how this system will work and gave examples of persons who will join the Public Service after 1 September 2024 and those who already have long service.

Cost-containment measures

A presentation was previously done in the Chamber and various questions were raised by Labour. The employer undertook to gather further information as all departments are affected and all have to provide information. A special Chamber meeting will be arranged to address this aspect.

Reuben Maleka GENERAL MANAGER